AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 11th day of April, 2012

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman


Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Chief of Police Michael Clancy led the pledge to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

There were no additions or deletions to this agenda. 

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $727,812.34, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.           

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

6.  
OPEN DEVELOPMENT AREA:  Richichi on Coach Lane


Susan Richichi came before the Town Board. 
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said Ms Richichi is requesting an Open Development Area approval for a proposed two lot subdivision for a parcel located in Meadow Hill. The access to the subdivision would be through a twenty foot wide deeded easement along the northwestern border of the property that Ms. Richichi owns and resides at. Ms. Richichi provided a map of the area which the Board Members reviewed and discussed. 
Councilwoman Greene said there is no record of this easement in the Assessor’s Office. 

Mr. Taylor said an easement was created in 1999.

Councilwoman Greene asked Ms Richichi to please bring a copy of her easement to the Assessor’s Office to be put on file. 

Councilman Woolsey suggested that two feet be added to the right of way that runs through the Richichi property in order to attach both lots to the road.  
Councilman Piaquadio said the access to the properties would have to be wide enough for emergency vehicles. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if there will be a common driveway for the properties.
Ms. Richichi said the properties will have a common driveway that will be maintained by the property owners.  

Mr. Taylor said the Planning Board has not yet completed the review process or conducted a public hearing for this subdivision. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if Ms. Richichi has other plans for the property besides a two lot subdivision.

Ms. Richichi said two lots will be created and there will be nothing else. 
Councilman Woolsey asked if lot one was wide enough for the building envelope. 

Mr. Taylor said the lot line may have to be changed. 
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Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Taylor to explain what the Open Development Area was.

Mr. Taylor said an Open Development Area establishes the minimum access requirements by an easement rather than footage of a parcel that touches a road.

Mr. Taylor will send a memorandum to the Planning Board stating conceptionally the Town Board is in favor of declaring an Open Development Area for the Richichi property upon the completion of SQRA that will be subjected to any adverse comments that may arise at the public hearing.    
7.  
ASSESSOR: 

A. Certiorari Settlement:  Sunrise Realty
Mark Taylor said the Town Board discussed the Sunset Crest Realty Corp. settlement at the March 14, 2012 Audit Workshop Meeting. At that meeting there were questions as to whether or not the building that housed the equipment was tax deductible. This settlement only pertains to the land value, which are mostly wetlands. The settlement provides for a reduction in the assessed value for 2008-2011 by $49,500.00 from $84,500.00 to $35,000.00 for all four years. The refund liability for the Town, not including Special Districts and the Fire District, for the reductions will be approximately $2,223.79. 
The question regarding the building housing the equipment was not answered. Supervisor Booth is going to call Hacker, Murphy et al to find out if the equipment building is tax exempt. This matter will be brought back to Monday’s Town Board Meeting.      
B. Equity Appraisal Services

Michael Fogarty, who retired as Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh in October, 2011 has submitted a proposal for an estimate of hours to be worked and an hourly fee in the preparation of job specifications, advertising, resume review and interview consultations for the position of Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, as well as any other consultations as follows:

An hourly rate of $125.00


Estimated Hours: 25 Hours


Professional Discount of 25%
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve an hourly rate of $125.00 for consultation fees for Michael Fogarty, from Equity Appraisal Service, for consultation services to the Sole Assessor not to exceed $3,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
8. 
84 REALTY REZONING

Mr. Taylor said 84 Realty is the owner of 9.4 acres of property that are bounded by Patton Road and South Plank Road. They are requesting to amend the Master Plan to change the zoning of the property from the current B zoning to R-2 zoning. They are requesting that the Town Board agree to amend the current zoning of the property to R-2 on the following basis:

1. That the effectiveness of any zoning change is hereby conditioned on their use and development of the property exclusively for single family residential homes only.

2. Effective immediately on the date of such zoning change they will promptly file and thereafter diligently pursue a subdivision application with the Town of Newburgh Planning Board seeking an approved subdivision of 17 single family homes.

3. Unless otherwise mutually agreed, if within two years from the effective date of the zoning change the Town of Newburgh Planning Board has not issued a Resolution of either Final or Conditional Final Subdivision Approval approving at least a fifteen lot subdivision, for use as single family home buildable lots only, there would be an automatic rescission of the Town Board’s zoning thereby resulting at the time in the property automatically and without further action or consent returning to and being covered and governed pursuant to and in accordance with, the existing B zoning requirements and restrictions. 
Councilwoman Greene asked if they are not approved for a 15 single family home subdivision will they have to come back to the Town Board for a Resolution to change the property back to B zoning. 

AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING    APRIL 11, 2012     PAGE 3

Mr. Taylor said the Local Law, as written, is conditioned upon the use being for single family homes. The applicant has made a decision to proceed with this petition with the understanding of this condition. If there is another use the property would then have to go back to the original zoning of Business.
Councilman Woolsey suggested that the Town Board ask James Osborne, the Town Engineer, for his opinion on whether or not this subdivision has the zoning requirements to construct 15 single family homes. If the subdivision does not qualify for 15 homes then the applicant will be informed of how many they can build. 
Councilman Piaquadio suggested that the applicant have an informal meeting with the surrounding neighbors to keep them informed of what is going on.  

9. 
POLICE: Telephone Maintenance Contract Renewal 

Chief of Police Michael Clancy is requesting authorization to renew the Police Department’s telephone system maintenance contract. The current twelve month maintenance contract with Telecom Support Specialists expires April 30, 2012. Telecom Support has agreed to renew the contract for the same price and add an additional month.
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated April 2, 2012 submitted by Chief Michael Clancy to renew the Telephone Maintenance Contract with Telecom Support for a thirteen month period starting May 1, 2012 and ending May 31, 2012. The cost will be $4,980.00. The funds for this contract will come from the Police Maintenance account number 3010.497. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
10. 
RECREATION: Hiring of Part Time Chauffer
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 2, 2012, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to hire David O’Keefe as a part time Chauffeur as of April 19, 2012 and a pay rate of $12.00 per hour. The funds will come from the Transportation for the aging account number 6773-0100. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
11. 
DATA PROCESSING: Purchase of Computers for Code Compliance

Councilman Piaquadio said the Town purchased the BAS software for the Code Compliance Department. The current computers being used in Code are over seven years old and unable to operate the BAS program. 
Councilman Bello suggested buying computers with a larger memory and would not be that much more money. 

Councilman Piaquadio is going to meet with the Code Compliance Supervisor to discuss the memory size. 

Mr. Piaquadio said the computers in Justice Court will also have to be updated. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the purchase of 37.5 hours at a rate of $80.00 per hour from Firthcliffe Technologies, Inc. for a total of $3,000.00. The funds will come from the Computer Maintenance account number 001-1680.0497. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said the Computer Maintenance account currently has a balance of $34,854.00.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent   
12. 
WATER DISTRIBUTION: Hydrant Flushing 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the memorandum dated April 9, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for the following hydrant flushing schedule:

Week – 1
 May 7, 2012 starting at 8:00 a.m.





Week – 2 
May 14, 2012 starting at 8:00 a.m.
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Two additional experienced personnel from other departments will be selected to work with the Water Department to complete the flushing program.


The flushing schedule will be advertised in the Sentinel and Mid Hudson Times on May 1, 2012 and May 2, 2012. Prior to flushing, the Water Department will provide individual notice to businesses that may be adversely impacted by the flushing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  
>
DISCUSSION: CHANGES TO THE TOWN CODE  

Councilman Woolsey suggested the Town Board put provisions into the Town Code requiring all Town of Newburgh Boards to send notification to all residents within 500 feet of a project, making them aware of the date of the public hearing that will be held. Mr. Woolsey also suggested putting the street address of the project, along with the section, lot and block in the legal ads.  
Councilwoman Greene asked that a detailed description of the project be put into the legal ads. 

Councilman Woolsey and Councilwoman Greene suggested that the Zoning Board put what the project is in the legal ads.

Mark Taylor suggested that the Town Board revise the Town Code provision regarding distance as matter of policy. As far as street addresses, the Zoning Board already includes the street address and the Planning Board has agreed to include the street address. 

Councilwoman Greene said it is her opinion that the street address should be included in the legal notice.    

Mr. Taylor clarified with the Town Board the Code provision they wanted changed, which would be in addition to street address and property size to include footprint size, number of stories and use.
Councilman Piaquadio suggested specifying in the informational letter that the project is in their area and they should attend the scheduled public hearing to find out all the details. 
13.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:05 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey              .


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

            ___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
